
Happy Events:              by Janet Waddell 
 

Harry Alchin: Stay Strong 
David Allen: Glad that the City stopped trimming trees 
outside his office just before the meeting started! 
Jim Andrew: Glad to be able to get together 
Buddy Brown: Happy $ to see everyone. Stay Healthy 
Yvonne Fay: Happy to see everyone. Happy to still be 
working. Happy that Josh will be painting her house soon. 
Jim Fikkert: Happy for tech that allows us to be here. 
Cory Krauss: His first Zoom meeting. Great technology. 
Jeff MacKellar: Happy $2 because he got Barbara to 
wear gloves and a mask when she went out. 
Alex Cruz: Happy he was able to convince his daughter to 
take a bike ride with him each day. Now she looks forward 
to it. Also, happy $ for his son, Nathan’s, 16th birthday! 
Chris Patel: Happy to be able to take a bike ride or go for 
a walk each day with her daughter. Also glad that the recy-
cling will be picked up soon. No pickup for the last month! 
Jim Plunkett: Played some music for us on the piano. 
David Sideri: Happy $ to be open and working. Happy $5 
that he hasn’t shot any employees! 
Janet Waddell: Happy $5, her daughter strongly                   
recommended new refrigerator sit out in garage 3 days, 
Today they went to bring it in, but too big to get through 
any doors. Janet, Mike and neighbor worked for 3 hours 
taking off screen door and front door and then freezer door 
to be able to get it through the front door! But its IN :) 
Barbara Todd MacKellar: Happy to be able to               
communicate with her daughters on Facetime. 
Chantel Wonder: Enjoyed being able to join in a                
Passover Service on Zoom. 
Richard Breske: $5-Total Wine has a 51% proof mouth 
wash. First one that you can gargle and then SWALLOW. 
Don Higgins: Glad to have started his new family                    
tradition - Having dinner with both of his daughters and 
their families every Friday evening on ZOOM. 
Jerry Krauss: Happy $2 to have two guests at today’s 
meeting, both his wife, Joan, and daughter, Nancy. 
Kevin Krauss: Glad that David Sideri is still considering 
his application for a job! 
Joe Minarik: Glad that he and Pat are close to finishing 
Joey’s room. Almost finished going through thousands of 
Baseball cards looking for good ones. Then someone 
brought over three more boxes! 
Gene Stern: His Dad really likes doing puzzles. Gene got 
a new puzzle for his Dad in the Nursing Home. It’s a      
Family portrait puzzle ordered from Amazon. 

Words of Wisdom 
 

“When I work fourteen 
hours a day, seven days a 

week, I get lucky.” 

Armand Hammer 

Club Buddies 

 

50  /  50  Wheel Spin  
Cory Krauss won last week’s 
$10 prize and donated it back 
to the club. The Jackpot will 
start at $112 next week. The 
Ace of Diamonds will win it! 
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Upcoming Programs & Events: 
 

Apr 23rd         Starlyn Fikkert P/C - Zoom 
Apr 30th         Law Day Barbara MacKellar 

 Joint Zoom Meeting with Kiwanis 
May 5th          Board Meeting - Zoom 
May 7th          Students of Month - Zoom 
May 14th        Josh Astarita P/C - Zoom 
May 16th        Road Cleanup-8am 
May 21st  Harry Alchin P/C 
May 28th Buddy Brown P/C 
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Missed Last Week:  
 

Ken Bray  Jerry Wennlund 
Josh Astarita              Joe Kolodziej 
Theresa Pinnix          Kenny Krauss 
Phil England              Jimmy Hammond 
Tami Scheele             Paul Scheele  
Wendy Sideri             

Trivia Questions:  
 

1. What is the second highest hand in 
the game of Poker? 

2. How much does a “Ringer” count in 
the game of Horseshoes? 

3. What was the most played song on the 
radio in 2019? 

4. What player hit the most home runs 
in Major League Baseball  in 2019? 

5. What movie won the Oscar for the 
Best Picture in 2020? 

6. What country has the highest number 
of deserts? 

7. What type of alcohol is used in               
making a Margarita? 

This Week’s Agenda: 
 Pledge of Allegiance  

 Singing of God Bless America or Let There Be Peace on Earth 

 Rotary Prayer: Jimmy Hammond & Jim Fikkert 

 Rotarian & Guest Introductions: Cory Krauss, Jim Andrew, Jim F. 

 Sergeant at Arms Announcements: Tom Stewart & Kevin Krauss  

Club Anniversaries: 
Phil England………………..4/3…….17 Yrs 

Wedding  Anniversaries: 
Jerry & Cheryl Wennlund….3/26……..44 Yrs 
Yvonne & Kevin Fay………4/17……...16 Yrs 

Visiting Rotarians:  
Gene Sterns……………...Seminole Lake 

Guests of Rotarians: 
Joan Krauss………….…..Wife of Jerry Krauss 
Nancy Krauss……….Daughter of Jerry Krauss 



Another Lexophile 
 

A dentist and a manicurist married.  They fought tooth and nail.  

This Week’s Program:  
 

Club President David Allen will be introducing Kaanaeli      
Ndeoya Kanuya. He was born in King’ori village in Tanzania, 
which is a country with more than 129 tribes. The village is             
situated between Mount Kilimanjaro and Mount  Meru. His father 
is from the Meru Tribe. His mother is from the Maasai Tribe. He 
has seven younger sisters and one older brother. He is married and 
has three children. His wife’s name is Elly, and his children are 
Donna, age 8, Alvin, age 6 & Donovan, age 3. 
Angela and Rob Schuck (pictured to the right) will be            
assisting Kaanaeli with the presentation. 
Kaanaeli attended the Mount Meru College of Tourism, 
graduating in 2005. He worked for five years in the Serengeti 
at the Ikoma Bush Camp, as a night safari guide and walking 
safari guide. While working as a safari guide, he met people 
who sponsored his continuing education at the College of          
African Wildlife Management in Mweka, Tanzania where he 
studied wildlife management for three years. In 2012, he and 
his wife started their own business, Livingstone’s Africa  Safaris, Ltd., where he and his 
wife continue to work hard and share their beautiful country with the rest of the world.   

 

This Week’s Rotary Minute:  Rotarian Paul Scheele 

 

Next Week’s Rotary Minute:  Rotarian Tami Scheele 

 

Please keep  
Jerry Wennlund 
in your prayers                      
as he goes for  

surgery on                
May 1st. 

Ronald McDonald House: 
 

Since we are not able to go to the Ronald 
McDonald House this month to prepare 
food for the families there, our Board of 
Directors voted to make a $1,000 donation 
to the St Pete Ronald McDonald House to 
be used to purchase food for their residents. 
The best part is that the Tampa Bay Rays 
will be matching our donation!  

High Point Neighborhood                  
Family Center: 

As some of you may already be aware, we have              
received a request for help from Rotarian Margo 
Adams-Reid, Executive Director of the HPNFC. She is asking for help to          
re-stock their public food pantry. For the first time ever, their pantry ran out of 
food boxes last week due to increased demand because of the current crisis. 
Rotarians Yvonne Fay, Tom Stewart, David Allen, Ken Bray, Harry Alchin, 
Jim Andrew, Pete Hervey and others have already responded. Ken suggested we 
set up a system where members can donate by having it added to their next           
quarterly bill. The club will send out one check to help in this time of crisis. If you 
are able to donate, just send an e-mail to Janet Waddell and/or Harry Alchin.  

Last Week’s Program:  
 

Pinellas Park Rotary Club President David 
Allen held a Club Assembly meeting featuring 
Gene G. Stern, the District Endowment Chair. 
Gene discussed the required IRA Distribution for 
persons 70 + and the benefits of donating to the 
Paul Harris Fellowship. David showcased the  
Pinellas Park Rotary Club’s previous quarter 
accomplishments and the finished Grant         
Programs. Club Treasurer Harry Alchin stated that we grossed $29,362 from this year’s 
Bowl-A-Thon, second only to 2019, where the club grossed slightly over $30,000. 

Next Week’s               
Program:  
 
 

Rotarian             
Starlyn 
Fikkert has 
graciously                    
volunteered  
to step in as 
our Guest 
Speaker next 
week. Details to follow in 
next week’s bulletin. 

Last Week’s Rotary Minute:  
Jim Plunkett is married to his wife, Linda, and 
has 3 kids and 2 grandkids. He was born in 
Jacksonville, Florida. He grew up in              
Jacksonville, but attended Robinson High 
School in Tampa for two years. He graduated 
from Hillsborough Community College, and 
later Florida State University. He worked as a 
Firefighter, Insurance Case Manager, and as a 
Sr. Claims Examiner and Supervisor for the 
US Government Federal Worker’s Compensation program. He  
excelled in coaching Little League Baseball, his teams winning 
two state titles, and finishing in the top three several other 
times. His girl’s slow pitch softball team also won FSU                  
Intramural  Championship (several hundred teams competed), 
and he won the Free Throw Shooting Championship while at 
FSU. He has five 300 games in Bowling. 


